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Lake Maspenock Preservation Association

Website: www.lmpa.org
Email: lmpa.org@verizon.net
Lake Maspenock Preservation Association

Executive Board Meeting Minutes
September 11, 2017
Attending:  Malcolm, Tina, Patty, Sabine, Matt, Jaime, Mike, Mark

Start time;  7:05 pm

1. Review and discuss any changes, clarifications or additions to the meeting minutes from 8/7/17 meeting.  Vote to accept and post the meeting minutes.

Motion:  Accept minutes – Malcolm

Second:  Mike

Unanimous

2.  Treasurer’s Report (Tina)

$6,983.15 in regular account, weed account remains the same

3. Wording changes to By-Laws and Charter – Malcolm needs to provide to Patty 
Malcolm to send changes to Patty

4.  Request from Parks and Rec for LMPA to be actively involved with Sandy Beach Stewardship.  Jaime was to try to discuss maintenance schedule with John Westerling.  Performance standards need to be established for the upkeep of Sandy Beach area.  
John Westerling was unaware of what was happening, it has nothing to do with DPW.  Owned by P&R, they are responsible for maintenance and upkeep of Sandy Beach.

We should get a list together for maintenance, attend a P&R meeting to discuss, encourage them to talk to Town Manager.  Walk through facility with Jay and Laura.  Tina and Sabine offered to meet with them over the next 2 weeks and report back at next E-Board Meeting

5.  Town Weed Advisory committee update.  Consider extended draw down this year??  Weed survey conducted to determine current conditions.  A decision about an extended draw down would be based on the survey results.  Selectman’s meeting 8/8 – Positive outcome.  The Weed Advisory Committee would ultimately be the decision maker as to what weed control methods would be implemented.  A public meeting would have to be held and implementation would be through the public works dept.
Survey completed 3 weeks ago.  Very few weeds came to the surface.  Moderate, but not excessive enough to warrant an extended draw down.  There will be another inspection in the Spring.

Current members were invited to apply to be permanent committee and they want to.

Select and fund appropriate treatment through the DPW.

Committee will meet again in April to discuss options after new survey.

6.  Social Committee? Tina provided “to do” lists for the various social events that the LMPA sponsors.
Tina, Patty, Sabine and Lynn Curran met.  Lynn is willing to take control of different events.

Next year, each E-Board member will be responsible for one event, so burden does not fall on just a few.

7.  Tailgate party – Sabine, 10/15

Last year was pot luck, thinking of a chili cookoff for this year, TBD.  Bring crock pot, blind judging.  Sabine working with Lynn and Social Committee to get this started.

8.  New Business

Water samples from Microbac, Mark to provide results

DPW is now receiving the bill

Mark to send results to Dave Mitchell (consultant)

Waiver for events:

Suggestion for when people are renewing their memberships, they can acknowledge on line with a general liability waiver.  Research EchoSign/VeriSign for signature capability.

Reach out to membership (email), informal Lake Clean Up on the 14th.

Draw Down Email (9/15 – 10/1), Tina to send.

12. Next meeting?
 Monday, October 16th Time – 7:00 pm  Place – Tina’s
13. Motion for adjournment


Motion:  Patty



Second:  Sabine



Unanimous

End time:  8:34 pm

